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Great American Secchi Dip-In

Indiana volunteer lake monitors were among over 2,000 lake
volunteers in six Midwest states who were invited to participate in the
Great American Secchi Dip-In over the July 4 weekend. The brainchild
of Prof. Bob Carlson of Kent State University, the Dip-In is a celebration
of volunteerism in America that offers citizens the opportunity to help
monitor regional trends in transparency and lake quality.

Citizen volunteers participating in state programs in Illinois,
Indiana, Ohio, Michigan, Minnesota, and Wisconsin, were asked to
make one Secchi disk transparency measurement at their lake between
July 1 and July 9. Carlson will combine the data of all participants to
create the first snapshot of lake quality over a major region of the
United States. When the results are tabulated, they will be sent to the
volunteers and made available to the public at-large. Carlson hopes to
expand the program to include the entire U.S. in the future.

We will announce the results in a future issue of Water Column.

Middle School Students Participate in National Water
Quality Program

Seventh graders at Bloomington’s Tri-North Middle School are one of
four Indiana schools and 54 schools nationally participating in a
National Geographic Society-sponsored program entitled, “How Can You
Protect the Quality of Your Water?”

Students are engaged in activities similar to those undertaken by
professional scientists. Learning is connected to collecting, recording,
and analyzing water quality data using procedures and kits supplied by
the program. The data, in turn, are used to make predictions and ask
questions, to explain phenomena, to develop scientific ideas, and to ask
further questions. By means of a computer network, students
exchange their findings, ideas, and questions with students in other
classrooms across the country.

The Tri-North students tested water in the Griffy Lake watershed in
Bloomington for turbidity, dissolved oxygen, pH, and coliform bacteria.
Griffy Lake is used as a drinking water supply for Bloomington. By
using the computer network, Tri-North students can compare their data
with other freshwater data and marine results collected by other
students from Alaska to Massachusetts.

Zebra Mussels Found in Lake Tippecanoe

IDNR fisheries biologist Jed Pearson has confirmed the discovery of
zebra mussels by fishermen in Lake Tippecanoe. Tippecanoe is
Indiana’s deepest lake at 127 feet and 31st largest in area (768 acres).
The lake is fed by the Tippecanoe River and Grassy Creek. Upstream
from Grassy Creek is the Barbee Chain of Lakes. The Tippecanoe River

flows downstream through numerous other lakes, all the way to near

Lafayette where it empties into the Wabash River.
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